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	New Case Holds That Permitting Baseline Must Be Based On Actual Past Emissions, Rather Than Permitted Potential To Emit
Yesterday the California Court of Appeal for the Second Appellate District (Los Angeles) published a new and significant CEQA case:  Communities for a Better Environment v. South Coast Air Quality Management District (2007 Cal.App. LEXIS 2145).  In a nutshell, the case holds that an agency's determination of baseline emissions for a project must be based on actual existing emissions, rather than a facility's permitted potential to emit.
In that case, petitioners filed a petition for writ of mandate under CEQA, challenging the SCAQMD's issuance of an air permit for a refinery project pursuant to a Negative Declaration.  The trial court denied the petition, but the court of appeal reversed. 
Petitioner argued that the project's incremental NOx emissions posed a significant adverse impact.  SCAQMD calculated the incremental NOx emissions at only 8.9 pounds per day ("ppd") -- well below the SCQAMD's significance threshhold of 55 ppd.  But petitioners presented evidence that the incremental NOx emissions would be 237-456 ppd.  Nevertheless, SCAQMD reasoned that even if the incremental NOx emissions are 456 ppd, the refinery's total NOx emissions will still be well within its existing permit limits.  The refinery is permitted to emit up to 8,300 ppd NOx, but its actual emissions have been only about 3,500 ppd NOx.  On that basis, SCAQMD regarded the incremental emissions as less than significant.  The court of appeal called this logic "illusory," and held that "the baseline environmental setting must be premised on actual physical conditions on the ground, as opposed to merely hypothetical conditions allowable under existing plans or permits."  One notable exception, if the existing permitted emissions were granted subject to prior CEQA review, they might be used as a proper baseline.
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